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Commissioner Graham 
Information Commission
Wycliffe House
Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire
SK9 5AF
Saturday, 26 September 2015
Dear Commissioner Graham
Many thanks for your letter dated 11th August written on behalf of yourself and the Board.  Enormously glad to know I am not vexatious.  As to whether my questions  - about the toxic waste dump school, deliberately built too small, £5m over-budget,  with inadequate drainage from a toxic dump over an important aquifer , a dump from which the brown asbestos had not been removed, draining into a fishing pond, with a lethal traffic situation being created around the new school, no replacement public playing fields which was a Sport England planning condition and no public inquiry into the loss of the recreation ground as required by law – were vexatious remains open to dispute in  my humble opinion. And please do always bear in mind that I pay your wages.
Let’s deal with the traffic issues first.  I lost my child in a road accident – no-one’s fault;  just a very tragic accident.  I don’t feel, therefore, that any question I ask about children’s road safety from me could ever be considered vexatious. Do you?  
Within weeks of the new school opening the local police had been in contact with Stockport Council to express their concern regarding the traffic situation around the new 550 pupil primary school.  Just the issue I had apparently “vexatiously” raised with council officers at Stockport.
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The traffic from most of the houses within the red lines has to exit via narrow Mill Lane, on which the school entrance is situated. Local people and I pointed out to the Council and planning officer Jim Seymour, and Nick Whelan in particular, the existence of all these houses forced to use that one narrow exit road.  Our comments were completely ignored.
This was the state of the traffic on Mill Lane before the toxic waste dump school was built.  "You are ignoring all the traffic from the hundreds of houses at the bottom of Mill Lane", I said, as did other local residents. "Don't be vexatious", they replied - Goddard, Derbyshire, Weldon, Webb, Sager, Khan, Schulz, Pantall, Smith, Candler, Bodworth and Uncle Tom Cobley and all.
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So, the corrupt LibDem Executive councillors/senior officers know I was never being vexatious and events have proved me correct, but they still ban questions  on this issue – even questions not asked under the FOIA – quoting your vexatious branding.

Cllr Meikle, Cllr  Derbyshire, Cllr  Roberts, Cllr Hogg, Cllr Candler, Cllr Holloway, Cllr McAuley, Cllr Goddard, The Chief  Executive Eamon Boylan, The  Council Solicitor, Parveen Akhtar.
I look forward to your further comments and I shall distribute this letter via the Internet.

You remain my humble servant

Sheila Oliver

c.c Information Commission Board Members
Information Commission
Wycliffe House
Water Lane
Wilmslow
Cheshire
SK9 5AF
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Traffic Congestion

Standing Traffic
along Mill Lane
trying to exit onto
Longford Road

Mill Lane

Traffic attempting to
exit Mill Lane, to join
the queue towards
Gorton Road + trying to
cross the traffic flow to
Windmill Lane for
Denton and Motorway
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Traffic Congestion
Compromising Safety

EMERGENCY SERVICES

Ambulance caught up in the
congestion, nowhere to go, but
wait. Putting lives at RISK
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Junction Mill Lane, Longford Road, &
Windmill Lane

Photo’s taken on a typical school day peak
period, at the junction of Mill Lane, Longford
Road, and Windmill Lane

Picture depicts traffic flow towards Denton from
Longford Road/Gorton Road
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Heatons and Redddish Area Committee Meeting: 19 December 2011

ROAD SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS AT VALE VIEW PRIMARY SCHOOL

Report of the Service Director (Place

1 PURPOSE

To approve measures to improve road safety at Vale View Primary School
in Reddish

% INFORMATION

Following the opening of Vale View Primary School, officers working with
the school to improve road safety have identified serious issues with traffic
management at the pedestrian access to the school off Harcourt Street.

The officers have made observations at school opening / closing times
and have noted that vehicles parked too close to junctions and the school
access create significant problems for children and parents. Reddish
Police have also been in contact with the Council to express their
concerns about safety at this location

In view of the need to address this situation, a proposal was drafted to
improve safety and consolidate the tactile dropped crossings which have
been constructed to enhance this route for vulnerable road users; see
drawing number: NM31/190/02C. Note: the restrictions were tailored to try
and minimise conflict with resident's parking needs outside of school
times.

With support from the local Spokesperson a local consultation was carried
out on this above basis. The consultation process has resulted in two
responses summarised below:

Asquith Street: Suggested that part of Harcourt Field be made into a car
park to alleviate congestion

Harcourt Street: Respondent lives on the comner of Harcourt Street
Asquith Street. Has sent a sizeable response to express complete
dissatisfaction with the proposal which will remove available on-street
parking space outside property in daytime; this in turn will seriously impact
on day to day running of family life. The respondent does acknowledge
the fact that some motorists do park irresponsibly on the corners of the
junction.
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Stockport §

Email: max.townsend@stockport.gov.uk
Fax: 474 4833

a
Direct Line: 474 4861
Ask For: Max Townsend

THe Occupier:
56 — 103 Mill Lane
Reddish

My Ref: CRED/MT/NM88 12 August 2011
Driveway Protection

Several residents on Mill Lane have contacted Traffic Services to discuss the
issue of dropped kerb driveways being obstructed by parked cars when the
new school is opened.

Unauthorised obstruction of a dropped kerb driveway is a motoring offence
that can now be penalised by the Council. In situations where a parked
vehicle is presenting an obstruction in front of a driveway (without permission
from the householder) the problem can be reported to the Contact Centre on
217 6111. The Contact Centre will pass on the information to the Parking
Section to investigate enforcement.

In situations where the Council have received several complaints from one
household, the Parking Section will pass on a request to Traffic Services to
investigate the provision of a white line across the driveway to aid
enforcement.
Yours faithfully
1
Mon2 Aownsined,

Max Townsend
Network Management
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Email; max.townsend@stockport.gov.uk
4744833

Fax:
Direct Line: 474 4861
Ask For: Max Townsend

The Occupier:

56 — 106 Mill Lane, 1 - 14 Ryland Close

The Head Teacher, Vale View Primary School

Reddish Police

CRED/MT/NM31/180 01 December 2011

Traffic Management Improvements on Mill Lane and Ryland Close

Following the opening of Vale View Primary School, Traffic Services have
received a number of complaints from local residents who are very unhappy
about the traffic management situation on Mill Lane and Ryland Close. In
particular, residents are unhappy about motorists who park and obstruct
dropped kerb driveway access to and from private properties. For information,
unauthorised obstruction of a dropped kerb access can be reported to the
Council Contact Centre on 217 6111.

In normal circumstances, Traffic Services would investigate the provision of
an Access Protection Line (APL) fronting the driveway(s) in question to deter
the problem. However, the layout of Ryland Close would not suit the
introduction of an APL, and an APL covering the full length of dropped kerb
fronting 71 — 97 Mill Lane is likely o be ignored by motorists (i.e. because it
would be so long).

In view of the above, a proposal has been drafted for the introduction of
Restricted Waiting with APL's on the even numbered side of that part of Mill
Lane; see attached drawing: NM31/180/02D. Note: for clarity the APL’s are
shown as dashed lines.

The order for Restricted Waiting (Monday to Friday 8.30 — 9.15am & 2.45 —
3.30pm) Is designed to cover the busy periods at school opening / closing
times whilst allowing motorists to park outside those times. For information,
the existing restrictions are shown attached drawing: NM31/190/01A.

The focal Councillor Spokesperson has considered this proposal and has
asked for a local consultation to be carried out. Therefore, should you wish to
register any comments, a freepost_envelope is provided which should be
returned by no later than the end of the month.

Yours faithfully
Mot ouwnsend .

Max Townsend, Traffic Services
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From: Peters, Rob [10b peters@gvagrimiey.co.uk]
24 July 2007 10:53
Waolarc,Chiis; ancy.mackenzie@stackport.gov.uk; Donna Sager

Ce: gareth davis@fabermaunse!.com

Subject: FW: North Redgish School

Attachments: DC024357NDW 1 pof

Importance: High

Al

See atlachec - can we agree to this? | don' see we have a chaice. Ghrs woulS It be warth you going to discuss
ick Whelen, | would like Lo kncs whether tnis will il be wilhin highway land, or whether this wil have furiter
implications for ihe emaunt of lanc to be CPO'@? Gareth, co you have eny comments?

Tharks

Reb

Rob Peters, Partner, Planning, Development & Regeneration - GVA Grimley LLP incorporating
Osmond Tricks Ltd

Direct Dial: 0117 988 5273 Mobile: 07798 643492 - E-Mail: rob.pelers@avagrimiey.co.uk
Web: http:/jveww.qvagrimiey.co uk - National Number: 0870 900 89 90 - Fax: 0117 926 0607

GVAGrimiey

University Gate, Park Row, Bristol, BS1 5UB

Save & tree._please don'l print this e-mail unless you really need fo

From: Nick Whelan [mailtoznick whelan@stockport.gov.uk]
Sent: 24 July 2007 08:50

To: Peters, Rob

Ce: Jim Seymour

Subject: North Reddish School

Dear M Peters,

1 have been reviewing highway aspects of Appication DC024357 following the retirement of & colleague. It s evident
from the figures supplied that the drop off area proposed wihin the school is not going to be sdequate. Usage of it
will probably neec to be resiricted to parents of nursery / infant children with juniors walking in. This vl resultin a
considerable number of parents parking on Mil Lane to drop oft / coliect children. The best area for tis s that
beyond the school entrance on the southern side of the foad as it will not obsruct driveways and doesn't involve
crossing the road. This frontage currently has no footway. This will quickly leac to the verge becoming muddy and so
parents wil walk chidren along the road instead which is likely 1o be dangerous. | think it s necessary to provice a
footway on this frontage for about 100m east of the school entrance and | have sketched out such an arrangement
which | would propose to attach to any consent by a Grampian condition. This also includes a small turning area anc
 detail for the site access.

TRO's will be needed on Mill Lane and Harcourt St. These will need 1o be paid for by a commuted sum, | would
suggest £10,000 would cover the TRO costs.
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From:  “Nick Whelan” <nick whelan@stockport gov.uk>
To: “Jim Seymour <jim seymour@stockport gov.uk>
Sent: 25 July 2007 12:55

Subject:  RE: highways addendum

Jim,

I'agree, | didn't realise until | took over the file recently just how big the school is and how fimited the drop off
faciliies. But better to raise it now than after the school opens and the kids are getting all muddy getting out
on the verge. Then the cost of any remedial works would be likely to fall to the Area Committee who probably
‘wouldn't thank me for it.

Nick

From: Jim Seymour
sun 75 July 2007 12:40

Slh]xt iy Nehways addendum

Sheila raised why this issue has been raised now and not with your other highways views within the
committee report. She was having a dig that it was short notice.

jim

From: Nick Whelan
Sent: 25 July 2007 12:28

To: JIm v
Subject: RE: highways addendum
Jim,

What point?

Nick

From: Jim Seymour

Sent: 25 July 2007 11:47

To: 'sheilaoliver@ntiworld.com’
teve Lamb; Nick Whelan
Subject: highways addendum

Sheila

Here it is attached again. Timing is out of my control I'm afraid but yes | take your point. Speak to Nick
Whelan (highway engineer) on this point if you need more info.

Regards

Jim

23/08/2007




